
of to each individual greenkeeper 
member. 

Before declaring the meeting closed, 
the Chairman proposed a special vote 
of thanks to the Secretary and Members 
expressed their appreciation in the 
usual way. 

We are pleased to welcome a new 
member to the Section, Mr. S. Barker 
of Parkstone Golf Club, and hope his 
association with us will be a long and 
happy one. 

Please note that the Christmas Dinner/ 
Dance referred to in the AGM Report 
above has been arranged for Friday, 
12th December 1975 at the West Cliff 
Hall Hotel, Hythe. 

It is regretted that several subscrip-
tions are still outstanding despite the 
many reminders and honorary members 
and greenkeepers are requested to send 
the necessary remittance to me immedi-
ately. 

Southern Section 
Chairman: Hon. Secretary: 
F . W . F O R D F . W . F O R D 
(South Herts.) 68 Salcombe Gardens, 

Mill Hill, London, NW7 
Tel: 959 2847 

DETAILS of the A.G.M. 18 holes 
Medal played at the West Essex Golf 
Club on Wednesday 11th June are as 
follows:— 

1st. A. Morton (West Byfleet) 72 net— 
President's Cup and travelling bag; 2nd. 
J. C. Morgan (Barnehurst) 72 net— 
association badge and tie; 3rd. F. W. 
Ford (South Herts) 72 net—coffee set; 
4th. R. Tempest (Darenth Valley) 73 
net—sun glasses. 

The weather was good, the food 
first class and the course in excellent 
condition. Thanks, David, and for the 
very welcome beer tent at the 8th. 
Chairman of Greens, Mr. Gilford paid 

for the beer, proceeds going to the 
Section Benevolent Fund. We also have 
to thank Mr. Gilford for the wine on 
the table. 

Continuing with the thanks: Mr. Goss, 
captain of the club for presenting the 
prizes and those members of the trade 
we cannot do without on these occa-
sions: John Field, Phil Marshall, 
Maurice Emm and George Nurton. The 
bottles of whisky raffled were donated 
by Bob Plain, Flymo and Huxleys. 

A very enjoyable day marred only 
by the absence of David Craig who has 
recently suffered an ankle injury. Best 
wishes, Dave, and a speedy recovery 
from us all. 

A.G.M. details. Before reading the 
minutes of the last meeting the Chair-
man asked everyone to stand in silience 
for a few moments in memory of our 
late President, Jack Wallis-Arthur. The 
minutes were read, signed as correct 
and in answering a question arising 
from those minutes the Chairman said 
that although there had been about 20 
members interested in the New 
Orleans trip the costs had proved too 
high. 

HUXLEYS HIRE 
FOR THE PROFESSIONAL USER 
Sometimes the purchase of equipment is 
not economic. W e offer for hire specialised 
machinery for that seasonal job. Send for 
brochure and price list. 

^ l u x l e y s 

™ ™ GARDEN MACHINERY 
22/26 CHURCH STREET, STAINES, M I D D X 

Tel. Staines 51123 (3 lines) 
Also at The Dean, New Alresford, Hants 

Tel. Alresford 3222 

IDEAL FOR FAIRWAYS 
AND APPROACHES 

G r a n u l a r F e r t i l i s e r s 



(It could be St.Andrews,Troon, 
Sunningdale or your club...) 
Toro 'pop-up' sprinklers water greens, tees and 
fairways through the night automatically. Day time 
stoppages are eliminated, courses play consistently 
and of equal importance, greenkeepers can 
concentrate on other more demanding work around 
the course. Consider these benefits then ask Wright 
Rain to design a Toro 'pop-up' scheme for your club! 
Write for details and the name of your nearest 
appointed installer now . . 

NEW ! This Toro 'pop-up' sprinkler 
disappears below ground after watering. 
Its fully retracting head protects 
against damage by mowers or vandals . . . 

WRIGHT RAIN LIMITED 
Ringwood, Hampshire BH24 1PA 
Telephone Ringwood 2251 



Following the Secretary's and Trea-
surer's report on the Section and 
Benevolent Fund accounts they were 
adopted on the proposal of E. Johnson, 
seconded by C. E. Ryan. Election of 
Officers. President. J. K. Glass. Vice 
Presidents. D. M. Craig, F. W. Hawtree, 
G. P. Simpson, P. A. Marshall, K. J. 
Hemingway, F. Brittin, V. L. Waeland, 
J. M. Thomas and J. Varney. Chairman. 
F. W. Ford. Vice Chairman. D. S. 
Gould. Committee. D. S. Gould, D. H. 
Major, C. E. Ryan, R. Tempest, J. 
Kirkpatrick, E. W. Johnson, H. Brown 
and D. Jones. Executive Representative. 
D. H. Major. Hon. Secretary and 
Treasurer. F. W. Ford. 

John Field congratulated the Chair-
man on the way he had conducted the 
meeting and there being no other 
business the Chairman called for a vote 
of thanks to the President and declared 
the 1975 A.G.M. closed. 

The 1975 Autumn Tournament will 
be played at the Walton-Heath Golf 
Club, Tadworth, Surrey, on Tuesday 

9th September. For the benefit of new 
members, the competition will be a 36 
hole Stableford—4 Ball A.M., Green-
some P.M. Members wishing to play 
should write to me stating Name, 
Partner's Name, Club and Handicap 
in Block Letters. Partners MUST be a 
Member of their own golf club. 

Closing Date Monday 25th August. 
A warm welcome is extended to new 

members whose names are listed 
below:—D. Walsh (South Beds), J. F. 
Knight (Rye), M. O'Brien (Boyce Hill) 
and S. R. Groves, D. H. Lucas, and 
N. S. Weller of the Addington Court 
Golf Club. Welcome also to First Assis-
tant P. E. Taylor, now at Home Park, 
and First Assistant A. P. Burge now at 
Ellesborough. Both are from the 
Northern Section. 

Best wishes to J. Donald who is now 
Head Greenkeeper to Wanstead G.C. 
and A. E. Hill at Ruislip G.C. and to 
Ivor Bunting who has taken over St. 
Nazaire in France. 

"Tailored" to your needs-
A COMPLETE RANGE OF TURF DRESSINGS 

TAYLOR'S SUPER FERTILISER 
Spring/Summer Grade 

This fertiliser has no equal for fine turf areas, and is widely 
used by parks departments and other authorities for bowling 
and golf greens. It is a scientific blend of organic and inorganic 
materials, and is a complete balanced grass food which may 
be applied from March to August. First dressing at 2 oz. 
per sq. yd., subsequently 1 oz. per sq. yd. 

TAYLOR'S COMBINED FERTILISER 
AND SELECTIVE WEEDKILLER 

may also be applied now at 3 oz. per sq. yd. 
(about 8 cwts. per acre). 

RIGBY TAYLOR LTD. 
VICTORIA WORKS, BOLTON, BL1 4AE 

Tel: 23956, 26231,26232 



'GOLD-N' 
the fertilizer to last 

the season 
Slow release nitrogen fertilizer 

from ICI (32% N) 
This 32% N Fertilizer is an absolute 

boon to everyone concerned with superb 
grass, whether it be for a sportsfield or for 
general amenity areas. 

It gives an initial boost within a few 
days, then a steady supply of nitrogen for up 
to 5 months. It keeps the turf lush and green 
all season and minimises leaching and 
scorching. 

So you need only apply it once, by 
hand or machine.That's a great saving on time 
and labour. 

'GOLD-N' is a highly efficient source of 
nitrogen—it goes further. And virtually 
all the nitrogen is usable, even at low soil 
temperatures. 

It flows easily and is free from dust and 
there are no disease risks. 

You can use it indoors on glass-house 
crops, or outdoors on vegetables, pot plants, 
fruit and shrubs as well as on grass. 

It's another great winner from ICI. 

For further details, contact: 
ALL USES 

Imperial Chemical Industries Ltd., 

Avonmouth 3601 
(0223)61601 
(0483)65551 
(0522)24531 
(0743)4021 
(0904)56761 
Edinburgh 031554 
5451/6 
Belfast 57424/5/6 
Dublin 771831 

GLASSHOUSE CROPS 
Plant Protection Ltd., Yalding 

Maidstone 812511 
TURF 

Chipman Limited 
Horsham 60341 Harrogate 68658 Nottingham 52397 

Bristol 
Cambridge 
Guildford 
Lincoln 
Shrewsbury 
York 
SAI Horticulture Ltd. 

Richardsons (Ulster) Ltd. 
ICI (Ireland) Ltd. 

'GOLD-N' 
slow release nitrogen fertilizer 



Sheffield Section 
President: Hon. Secretary: 
S . K . ARNOLD B. V . LAX 

153 Kilton Road, 
Worksop, Notts. 

OUR first golf competition of the 
year was held at Abbeydale Golf Club 
on June the 11th. 

The competition was our President, 
Mr. Arnold's prize, 30 members took 
part in the 18 hole Stapleford compe-
tition. 

The weather was glorious, and we 
found Abbeydale in really fine condition. 
"Well done, Eric !" The scores reflected 
the fine conditions, and the winner, R. 
Whitehead, scored 39 points, second also 
with 39 points was D. Chappell, but 
Ron took the first prize on the first 9 
holes. The other prize winners were B. 
Lunn and A. Spencer. 

Many thanks to our President, Mr. 
Arnold, for his generosity in providing 
the really fine prizes. 

Midlands Section 
Vice Chairman: Hon. Secretary: 
V . W . SMITH A . K I T E 

5 Lullington Close, 
Sutton Coldfield, 
West Midlands. 

A GOLF match between a combined 
greenkeepers' and Vice-Presidents' team 
representing Handsworth Golf Club was 
held on the evening of the 12th June 
at the Handsworth Golf Club. On this 
wonderful summer's evening a pleasant 
game of golf was enjoyed by all, the 
Handsworth team eventually won the 
honours with a margin of 8 games to 
4. The golf was followed by an excellent 
meal provided by the Handsworth G.C., 
the wine with the meal was kindly 
donated for the evening by the Golf 
Club Stewards' Association. After all 
had wined and dined we came to that 
part of evening which provides repre-
sentatives from each side with the 
chance to express their thoughts and 
gratitudes. 

E. Ballinger, the Captain of Hands-
worth G.C., welcomed the Midland 
Greenkeepers and the Vice-Presidents 
of the Midland Section of B.G.G.A. He 

1st ASSISTANT GREENKEEPER 

Applications are invited from 
suitably qualified persons for the 
above post. Applicants should apply 
giving full details of previous 
appointments and stating age. 

Salary £2250 per annum. No 
accommodation available at present. 

E. J. Kimmins, Secretary, Thorpe 
Hall Golf Company Limited, Thorpe 
Hall Avenue, Thorpe Bay, Essex. 
SS1 3AT. 

EXPERIENCED GROUNDSMAN 

required for Burnley Football Club. 
Excellent wages and conditions. 
House provided. Apply in writ ing 
stating age and experience and 
enclosing testimonials, within 14 
days to:— 

The Secretary, 
Burnley Football Club, 
Turf Moor, 
Burnley. 

Mark envelope "Groundsman". 

HEAD GREENKEEPER 

Applications are invited from 
qualified persons for the above post. 

This Club has an 18 Hole and a 
Par 3 9-Hole Course wi th modern 
equipment and Irrigation Systems 
situated in rural Essex. 

A new 3 bedroom bungalow and 
very competit ive salary are offered 
to the successful applicant. Please 
send particulars to : 

MARK MICHELMORE, 
WEST CLIFF COUNTRY CLUB, 
STOW ROAD, 
PURLEIGH, 
Nr. CHELMSFORD, 
ESSEX. 



For expert help and advice with their game, most club 
members have a professional to turn to. 

But who can a green keeper turn to for help in keeping his 
turf up to par? 
His own professional: SAI TURF FOOD 

Courses like Carnoustie and Muirfield use SAI Turf Foods. 
It works wonders with grass. 

It comes in the form of mini-crumb granules which makes it 
easy to spread. 

It also stays where it's put, releasing its goodness slowly 
into the soil to strengthen grass growth. 

For stronger, greener, cleaner, healthier turf, try SAI. 
All enquiries to the manufacturers or to our accredited 

suppliers for England and Wales: 

Chipman Chemical Co. Ltd., Horsham, Sussex. 
Telephone 60341/5 

HORTICULTURE LTD. 
Hortus House, 3 John's Place, Edinburgh. 
Telephone: 031-554 5451 



was able to tell us that Carl Bretherton 
who had for many years organised this 
event had asked Handsworth G.C. to 
take over the organising and running 
of this popular event. Mr. Bretherton 
sent his regrets for not being able to 
attend. Mr. Ballinger informed us that 
the Handsworth team consisted of all 
the Officers and Committee Members 
of the club and also the club's 1st and 
2nd team Captains and that this showed 
the respect the Handsworth G.C. held 
for the Midland Greenkeepers. To 
finalise his speech Mr. Ballinger con-
gratulated Vic Smith on becoming the 
next Chairman of the British Golf 
Greenkeepers Association. 

Speaking on behalf of the green-
keepers team, Vic Smith thanked the 
Handsworth Golf Club for their hospi-
tality during the evening and for their 
generosity in providing such a fine meal 
which was paid for by the club. Vic 
also praised Mr. and Mrs. Randell, the 
steward and stewardess, and the rest 
of the indoor staff who had contributed 

so much to making the evening a 
success. Vic apologised for the green-
keepers who had failed to turn up and 
said that he would be having words with 
the people involved at a later date. Mr. 
N. Russell said that he and the other 
Vice-Presidents who had been invited 
to play would like to express their 
gratitude to both the Handsworth G.C. 
and the Greenkeepers Association. 

The Autumn Tournament will be 
held at the Druids Heath Golf Club, 
Stonnall Road, Aldridge, Staffs, on 
September 25, 1975, by kind permission 
of the directors of the club. Please be 
at the club by 9.30 a.m. at the latest. 
The closing date for the tournament is 
September 7. 

East Midland Section 
President: Hon. Secretary: 
R . BAILEY S . FRETTER 
147 Mere Road, 4 Queens Drive, 
Wigston Magna, Leicester Forest East, 
Leics. Leics. 

A TRIP to Ransomes of Ipswich has 
been arranged by Leicester Horticultural 
Eng. Ltd. for the 25th/26th November 

BELF&KENDALL 
OF CROYDOIM AIMD BAR N E T 

With pleasure announce that they hold the greatest concentration of 
lawn mower spares and lawn mower engine spares in the country 

ENORMOUS STOCKS OF RANSOMES SPARE PARTS 

RANSOMES 
Also ASPERA, B.S.A., 
BRIGGS & STRATTON, 
DENNIS, J.A.P., ROTAX, 
VICTA, VILLIERS 

Service Exchange items such as CUTTING CYLINDERS — MAGNETOS 
OUR FLEET OF VANS IS OCCUPIED DAILY IN MAINTAINING OUR 

EXPRESS REPAIRS DELIVERY SERVICE 

Telephone your 
immediate requirements to 

We stock a comprehensive range of domestic and professional 
machinery. Ask for a demonstration on YOUR ground 



^ ' 6 3 1 y o « r grass w t w i Kmaness 
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healthy growth consirtent development, 

for your grass? Treat it to Neat's Kettering 

Neat's screened loam), it introduces the 
» » « t 

OT utters , protects roots Ttom extremes OT 
weather and the effects of close mowing, 
and maintains a 'true' lawn surface. 
Use Neat's Kettering Loam. And show that 

Someone 
up there 
loves us!9 

In bags or bulk from: — 
KETTERING LOAM COMPANY 
Mill Farm 10, Cransley, Kettering, Northants. 
Telephone: Kettering (0536) 790335. 



1975, staying overnight in Felixtowe. 
The cost of your stay in Felixstowe 
overnight is £4.75 single room or £4.25 
per person in a double room. The bus is 
provided by Leicester Horticultural Eng. 
Anyone wishing to go, please notify our 
Chairman, Mr. B. Mott, 84, Balmoral 
Road, Mountsorrel, Leics. Tel. Rothley 
2821 together with a deposit of £4.00 
by the 1st October, 1975. 

Forthcoming Lectures, etc. October 
7th 1975: Lecture by Johnsons Seeds on 
grass, at the Rothley Park Golf Club, 
Rothley, Leics. November 4th 1975: 
Lecture on drainage by Chipman Ltd. 
at Longcliff Golf Club, Loughborough. 
December 2nd 1975: Lecture on Greens— 
Tee Construction by Sports Turf 
Research Institute at Leicestershire Golf 
Club, Leicester. February 3rd 1976: A 
lecture on fertilisers by Cannock Ltd. at 
Charnwood Golf Club, Woodhouse 
Eaves. March 2nd 1976: A film show by 
Sisis at Birstall Golf Club, Birstall, Leics. 

Would you please notify our Chair-
man, Mr. B. Mott, 84, Balmoral Road, 
Mountsorrel, Leics., Rothley 2821, seven 
days before each lecture if you will be 
attending. We should like to see a good 
attendance at these lectures. 

Northern Section 
Chairman: Hon. Secretary: 
J . SCOTT W . H E E L E S 
Wetherby Golf Club 7 Tentergate Close, 

Knaresborough, Yorks. 
Tel: K'boro 3851 

IT IS with regret I have to report the 
death of Mr. R. E. Kirk. Mr. Kirk was 
a vice-president of long standing he was 
formerly Head Greenkeeper at Hors-
forth G.C. and later a representative of 
Thomas Greens, the mower firm. 

Mr. Kirk was in his seventies and 
only a fortnight earlier had attended 
the Northern Section Spring Tournament 
at Moor Allerton G.C. 

Presidents Day was held on 26th June 
at West Bowling G.C. on a wonderful 
sunny day when 50 greenkeepers and 
other guests took part. 

The absence of rain had made the 
fairways tricky, but the greens were in 

very good order thanks to Donald 
Roberts and his staff who must have 
worked very hard to produce these con-
ditions for this popular tournament. 

Many thanks are due to our President, 
W. Mountain, for organising the day, 
and providing the wonderful array of 
prizes, which were presented by the 
captain of West Bowling G.C., Mr. J. 
McGrath. 

Prizewinners were as follows: 1st 
Division 1. J. Storey Net 67, 2. D. 
Roberts Net 68. 

2nd Division. 1. R. Smith Net 57, 2. 
C. Garnett Net 65, 3. A. Ling Net 67. 

Visitors. 1. D. Meegham Net 62, 2. J. 
McGrath Net 64. Booby A. E. Boyes 
with a gross 115. 

Mr. Stephen Heaton, an assistant at 
llkley G.C., has broken a leg. It could 
be ten weeks before he recovers suffi-
ciently to return to work. 

Mr. Peter Blacker, Head Greenkeeper 
at Woodsome Hall G.C. has been 
appointed Yorkshire representative for 
Rigby Taylors, the Bolton-based firm. 

STEWARTS GRASS COMB 
FOR THE MAN WHO TAKES PRIDE 

IN HIS TURF 

From the People 
who care about Service 

STEWARTS 
OF EDINBURGH 

FINE TURF SPECIALISTS 
EDINBURGH EH2 2AY 031-556 2102 



Mr. R. Lewis (right) receives the trophy from Mr. F. Longworth after his victory in the 
North West Section's Spring Tournament held at Royal Lytham and St. Anne's G.C. on May 3. 

Congratulations to Mr. and Mrs. D. 
Storey at Fulford G.C. who have just 
had a baby daughter. 

The following have had their handi-
caps adjusted. 

C. Garnett 18 to 15 
J. Storey 13 to 12 
S. Bailes 16 to 20 
A. Ling 24 to 22 
New members to be elected are:— 

Roger Flower, Howley Hall G.C. Class 
C; Christopher Allen Rayner, Horsforth 
G.C. Class C; Arthur Ling, Sandmoor 
G.C. Class C; Ian Derek Samms, 29, 
Whenby Grove, Huntingdon Road, 
York. Class V.P. 

North-West Section 
Chairman: 
E . W A L S H 
46 Peasley Close, 
Longbarn, Padgate, 
Warrington. 

WE welcome to the Section the 
following new members and hope their 
association with us will be a happy one: 
S. L. Massam, Southport and Ainsdale 

Hon. Secretary: 
H . M . W A L S H 

34 Kingsfold Close, 
Breightmet, 

Bolton, Lanes. 

Golf Club, Lanes, S. Richardson, New 
Mills Golf Club, Stockport, Cheshire. 

As previously stated in preceding 
issues of the journal the Autumn Tour-
nament will be played over the Bury 
Golf Club's course on Monday, 6th of 
October, starting times will be strictly 
adhered to and I must have entries by 
22nd September both for catering and 
starting times; the course lies between 
Bury and Whitefield on the A.56. 

North East Section 
President: Hon. Secretary: 
C . N . STOREY G . JEFFERIES 
11 Holywell Avenue, 55 Brackenfield Road, 
Whitley Bay, Framwell Gate Moor, 
Northumberland. Durham. 

OUR Spring Competition was held on 
Thursday 24th April, by kind permis-
sion of their captain and committee, at 
the Eaglescliffe Golf Club, Co Durham. 

The winner over 18 holes was K. 
Barrs (Ravensworth G.C.) net 71, 
Salver, 2nd, J. Richardson (Tynemouth 
G.C.) L. Jones Putter 3rd, B. Wilson 
(Stocksfield G.C.) Voucher. 


